11-20-08

Sierra Nevada Alliance

Joan, 
I got your letter welcoming me back as a Friend of the Alliance.  I am glad to support the Alliance, but I have to ask a question involving priorities:  Will the Sierra Nevada Alliance ever address the indoor air quality issues caused by the high radon in the Sierra Nevada?  I am willing to help or lead on this if it ever becomes an Alliance priority.  The perception is that there is not as much interest in protecting people from the effects of the Sierra Nevada environment as there is in protecting the Sierra Nevada environment from the effects of people.   Am I misreading the Alliance or do people matter at least as much as the environment?  Perhaps we could take another look at our priorities with the health and safety of people somewhere in the equation.  I would be willing to help if you ever decide to tackle this. 

Please let me your thoughts. 
Jeff Miner 
Radon At Tahoe 
http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com 
530-577-7293

Response:

11-21-2008

Jeff,

People are very important - and completely related to the environment. For us to take on an issue, it really helps if at least one of our member groups is working on the issue. At our last meeting I recommended you present to the League to Save Lake Tahoe and Tahoe Area Sierra Club and form a coalition calling for changes on Radon. Did you get a chance to talk with them? If you lead, most groups will sign into a coalition effort, including us. 

We are also doing a strategic planning process this February - which is an opportunity to reprioritize our efforts. So we will be surveying member groups and donors - and this would be a good time to suggest this again. I'll try and bring up - but our conference spun off about 350 ideas for us to work on, so it really helps to have others putting in ideas beside me too.

If you have questions or want to talk more on this, call me. I really appreciate your leadership on this.

Cheers, Joan

President, Sierra Nevada Alliance

(from email)

